Dear____:

I wrote to you the other day regarding Rep. McMilllin's opt-out bill. As I re-read my letter, I realized I left out some very important information. The reason we need analog meters as the opt-out meter is because the switched mode power supplies of the meters DTE is installing as the opt-out meter cause what is commonly known as "dirty electricity" to run through a building's wiring. Numerous scientific studies show that the spiky, pulsed electromagnetic frequencies generated by the switched mode power supplies cause DNA bonds to break, the blood-brain barrier to be breached, and the cells of our bodies to build up a coating around themselves that can lead to cancer. People who experience physical harm from the smart meters also experience physical harm from the radio-off smart meters (the opt-out meters) because of this dirty electricity. In fact, the dirty electricity is as responsible for the harm caused by smart meters as is the wireless technology they use.

 For this reason, analog meters must remain the opt-out meter. Either that, or the electric companies must begin installing advanced meters (smart meters) that contain filters to filter out the dirty electricity (the voltage transients and harmonics).  This technology is available, and is in fact used by institutions with sensitive medical equipment as well as audio recording studios. Unfortunately, the electric companies and the makers of the meters, ever in search of the bottom line, fail to install these filters in their meters.

The bottom line from all of this will be that more and more people will become sick, putting an additional burden on our already overtaxed health care system. Sadly, the problems that people experience from these meters cannot be solved by drugs or other medical interventions, only by removal of the source of the problem. The source of the problem is easily mitigated by installation of these filters.  While many people do not feel the effects of these meters, there are many other citizens who are being adversely affected by them. They have seen their blood sugar and blood pressure levels spike; they experience unremitting insomnia and fatigue; their ears ring constantly. Because of the insomnia and fatigue, some of these people are having to leave their jobs.

 You need to support legislation that will protect the health of all of Michigan's citizens. That legislation is contained in Rep. McMillin's bill, if amended to make analog meters the opt-out meter. Alternatively, a bill requiring the installation of filters within all opt-out advanced meters will allow the power companies to install their meter of choice without harming the health of Michigan citizens. Since Rep. McMillin's bill is the one on the table, I urge you to support it.
1

